
13/11/2019  (Wed) 
Today, trainee group visited the Hiroshima prefectural educational center which was located in Hachihonmatsu 
destrict in Higashihiroshima city and Hakushima elementary school which was located in central of Hiroshima 
city.  

The center belongs to the office of the Hiroshima prefectural education board and mainly responsible for 
conducting On the Job Training (OJT) for school teachers.  
After taking a lecture on basic information of the center, we took advantage of observation tour. Fortunately, on 
the day when we visited there, the center held an OJT for newly recruited teachers. One impressing scene I 
coincidently found there was personnel supervision for newly recruited teachers, while, basically speaking, 
university’s teacher preparation was taken place in quite large class room. This scene made me remember the 
Teaching Practice I took in the Hiroshima University’s Attached School last year.  
Finally, we could understand that the center had quite substantial equipment for developing teachers’ lectures 
by themselves such as experimental equipment for science or technical subjects.  
In the afternoon, Trainee group visited the Hakushima elementary school. All students of Hamushima 
elementary school very welcomed them warmly so trainees seemed to be happy there. 
 

 

 
 


